

the Lines Selfamily March, 2020 family missionaries to Peru

Dear Faithful Prayer Warriors,

We are well, and the recent outbreak of the coronavirus is only affecting us because of the reaction of the people, and not the illness itself. Lines form around the block, store shelves are being emptied, milk and bread are becoming scarce, and there are practically no cleaning supplies left. We are healthy for the most part, and church attendance has not been affected much ...yet.

Recently, we had to make a couple of big purchases. One was our dryer. After fixing it twice over the last twelve years, we decided it was time for a new one. I made some parts out of an old paint bucket to get it working again then gave it to Rob Greene's family to use until they could get one (or it falls apart.) After that, a gas tank leaked and caught fire and destroyed our hot water tank. We are waiting for a new one to be delivered any day now.



I have a special request for you. Stephanie has been planning for a quick trip to the US to get Landon his 12-month and 15-month vaccines, taking time to visit Kaitlynn while she's there. Then, we took Sienna to the doctor because we thought she was reacting to some asthma medicine. The doctor found an

arrhythmia and a leaky aorta. That was what had been causing her to have the shakes and to feel "weird."

Anyway, Sienna was added to the trip a couple days ago. They leave March 23rd. Please pray for safety, and for wisdom. Also, pray that the current situation does not hinder them from getting to the States (or back) as Peru has suspended flights from various countries in an attempt to curtail the spread of the coronavirus.

We still have food in the freezer, and some money in the bank. We were able to use our savings, and we took \$1,000 out of our furlough account to cover the costs of the extra ticket, the new dryer and the water tank. We would be very grateful if you were able to help us with these expenses. In all, we spent about \$4,000 extra these last two months. Our home church and my parents have generously covered \$1,200 of that. If you are able to help, just send it with a note to BIMI.

Now, for the good news! This next Friday, we begin night classes for the church to study Doctrines and the Life of Christ. They are eager to learn, and as many as 30 have promised to be there! January and February are busy months for us with VBS and different camps. Ayssa and Savanna were able to attend a Missionary Kids' camp in Lima. It was exciting for them to meet other kids with the same issues that they face each day. Then I took them to a youth camp in the jungle with ten other young people from our church. I was honored to be able to join the group of preachers bringing the messages each day.



The next week, I preached at a Deaf Camp back in Lima. That was a challenging but so rewarding time for me. It was only the second time I was the main preacher, and the first time I ever preached to so many Deaf so many times. It was thrilling to see the Lord work. A young girl (I'd guess 11 years old) was saved during camp, and she joined a group of 12 young people that stepped forward to say that they wanted to surrender to serve the Lord. (After camp, Deaf pastor Frank Chávez informed me that another young man came to him privately at church to say that he also wanted to serve the Lord. (If you want the grainy picture, send me an email.)

Thank you for your faithfulness. Thank you for your prayers!

Markos & Stephanie Lindsey Kaitlynn, Alyssa, Savanna, Sienna & Landon

Don't forget to contact us at the email address below if you want our more frequent emails about the family and ministry.